
 Tuesday, November 28, 2023 
• Police Department (TPD): 

o Lt. Troxel attended the LPSCC (Local Public Safety 
Coordinated Council) monthly meeting. This is a great time 
for agencies to gather and share information to ensure we 
are all moving forward in the correct direction.  

o City Manager George and Lt. Troxel attended the Coordinated 
Homeless Response Team Meeting. There is great progress 
being made in this area. 

o Lt. Troxel attended the CARE Lived Experience Group 
meeting. There was great discussion about ideas to ensure 
that trash is picked up and disposed of properly. Lt. Troxel 
will work with public works to ensure that we have adequate 
trash cans in the appropriate locations.  

o While the police department was closed to the public 
Wednesday-Sunday this week your Officer’s were still busy 
with calls for service and traffic enforcement.  

o On Saturday evening Officer’s responded to a report of a 
stabbing that was reported to have occurred at the Center 
Market on 3rd Street in Tillamook. Sgt. Harrell, Officer 
Fitzgerald, and Officer Martinez responded. They all did a 
fabulous job and were able to get the suspect into custody 
without incident.  

o Next Saturday, December 2nd, there will be several different 
law enforcement agencies at the Tillamook High School 
helping with a youth wrestling tournament benefiting the 
Oregon Chapter of the Concerns of Police Survivor’s. This is 
the largest single fundraising event for Oregon COPS. This 
wrestling tournament is called “Battle for the Badge”. 
Officers are in uniform during the tournament helping in 
various ways. Officers making connections with all the 
wrestlers is priceless. If you are around between 8am-2pm, 
please come and check it out.  

• Public Works (PW): 
o Our PW crew continues to set up our light displays, many of 

which are at City Hall, and we are excited to announce that 
our 21st Annual Christmas Tree Lighting Ceremony will be 
held on Saturday, December 2nd. The lighting of the 
Christmas Tree serves as the centerpiece of the City's 
beloved annual holiday traditions in Tillamook. The tree will 
remain illuminated throughout the holiday season. Our 
family-friendly events unite our community to enjoy free, 
local entertainment for adults and children of all ages and 
abilities. Along with the lighting of the Christmas tree 
followed by a Christmas light parade, there will be food & 



drink, pictures with Santa, entertainment, a coloring contest, 
prizes, & more! 

o Don't forget to spread the word by telling your friends, family, 
and neighbors. We look forward to seeing you there. See our 
Facebook page or website for more details and updates! 
Please contact Megan Kjenslee 
at publicworks@tillamookor.gov or call (503) 842-2472 for all 
questions and inquiries regarding the Christmas program. 

• We have several technician positions available in the Public Works 
Department. Please visit our website or stop by City Hall for an 
application.  

• A reminder that if you see something, say something by calling 911 
for emergencies or Dispatch for non-emergencies.  

• The City’s Phone System voice recording and routing has been 
updated. This update reflects the correct City Hall and Police 
Department hours as well as various changes to where calls are 
routed to better serve our residents and customers. If you have any 
questions on this update, please contact City Hall.  

• The next Council Meeting will be held on Monday, December 4 at 7 
PM. We encourage everyone interested in your local government to 
attend virtually or in person. 

 

mailto:publicworks@tillamookor.gov

